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Utilization of Belgian Blocks 
in Broadway Corridor

Historic Landmarks Commission
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Request For Historic Landmarks Commission

PBOT asking to use ~10,000 
Belgian paving blocks to 
delineate parking areas of a 
new section of NW Johnson 
Street between NW 9th

Avenue and NW Station Way

Utilization part of a major 
redevelopment project on 
the old USPS site in 
Northwest Portland 
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Belgian Blocks Approval Criteria

The Landmarks Commission’s approval criteria 
for deployment are as follows:

• Cobblestones should be reused primarily in 
districts or areas of the City where they 
were originally used. Historic Districts and 
Historic Landmarks where cobblestones 
were originally used as the paving material 
should receive first priority.

• As a general policy, cobblestones should be 
used for large paving areas, primarily in 
public pedestrian spaces where the special 
character of cobblestone texture would be 
meaningful. The use of cobblestones as 
small decorative elements in unrelated or 
isolated projects should be discouraged, as 
these uses are usually insignificant or 
inappropriate.

Union Station, circa 1950
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USPS Site History

Couch’s Addition Plat Plan, 1869
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USPS Site History

• USPS sold the site to Prosper Portland in 
2016, who are managing site redevelopment

• Construction of Johnson 
and Kearney Streets 
intended to enable 
future development of 
the site as outlined in 
the USPS Master Plan
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Master Plan Context
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USPS Site History
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Current Project 
and Phasing

PHASE 1
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River District Standards
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USPS Site History
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USPS Site History
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NW Johnson

Proposed Belgian Block Use



Portland.gov/transportation 13

NW Johnson
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NW Johnson

Proposed Belgian Block Use
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Standard Drawing – Belgian Block Pavement



Portland.gov/transportation 16

NW Kearney

Future NW Kearney St – no Belgian Blocks are being proposed on this street
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Schedule, Next Steps, Request

• Currently at 95% design

• Final plans anticipated in early 2024

• Construction estimated to begin in 
fall 2024 and last 18-24 months

Request:
Allow the Broadway Corridor project to 
use ~10,000 Belgian blocks on new 
section of NW Johnson Street

Currently, PBOT has ~28,000 blocks available 
for use
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Schedule and Next Steps

Questions?
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